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REPORT TO MAYOR AND THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

TO:          Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

 

FROM:    David Gill, Parks and Recreation Director 

 

Re:         City Council Referral to Recreation and Parks Advisory Committee regarding          

scheduling a public meeting to review concerns around the Rolfe Park neighborhood. 

 

DATE:       October 2, 2024 

 

 

Recommendation: 

 

Accept this report. 

 

Background 

 

At the April 2024 City Council meeting there was a referral sent to the Recreation and Parks Advisory 

Committee related to safety concerns around Rolfe Park. This request was made by Ward 1 City Councilor 

Brent Todd and Ward 2 City Councilor Michelle Horne. Their concerns are unwanted activity in Rolfe Park and 

vehicular traffic issues including volume and speed on Community Drive and High Street. 

 

Discussion 

 

The Recreation and Parks Advisory Committee reviewed the referral at their September 2024 meeting. The 

committee voted to recommend holding a neighborhood meeting to review the concerns. The committee 

requests Concord Police Department staff also attend the meeting and be able to discuss types of calls they have 

received regarding Rolfe Park and vehicle traffic in the area. 
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